
 
PRESIDENT  PRESIDENT-ELECT SECRETARY/TREASURER PAST PRESIDENT DIRECTORS 
Melissa Gitt 
City of Woodburn 

Johnathan Balkema  
City of Albany 

Steve Matiaco, CBO 
City of Ashland 

Mark Stevenson, CBO 
Josephine County 

Krista Appleby 
Deschutes County 

    City of Gresham  
    Kimberlee McArthur 
    City of Beaverton 

Oregon Building Officials Association   Adele Schaffeld, CBO 
503.691.OBOA (6262) | info@OregonBuildingOfficials.com Malheur County 
OregonBuildingOfficials.com 

  

 
September 19, 2024 
 
Michael Wich, Chair/ ICC Nominating Committee 
c/o Will Coffman (via email: wcoffman@iccsafe.org) 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
RE: ICC Secretary/Treasurer Nomination for Jim Sayers 
 
Dear Mr. Michael Wich and Nominating Committee: 
 
Oregon Building Officials Association (OBOA) is pleased to extend our support of Jim Sayers for 
nomination as the ICC Secretary/ Treasurer at the 2024 Annual Business Meeting.  Jim Sayers’ 
nomination was discussed by the Oregon Building Officials Association Board of Directors and members, 
with a unanimous vote in support of Mr. Sayers in his bid for election. 
 
Jim’s credentials, resume, current and past involvement with OBOA, and his service on the ICC Board of 
Directors as a Director at Large, make us confident that he understands the issues facing the International 
Code Council and Code Officials nationwide. 
 
Jim has shown he has heart for the industry and understands the critical importance of the codes. He has 
dedicated countless hours on the IAS Board of Directors, the Building Council Higher Education Task 
Force, the Healthcare Committee, and many other Committees and Boards, both nationally and in his own 
backyard.  Jim brings extensive experience, knowledge, strong leadership and most importantly his 
passion for the important work we do. 
 
OBOA unanimously supports Jim in his bid election for ICC Secretary/Treasurer at the 2024 ABM. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 503-681-5205. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Melissa Gitt 
2024-2025 OBOA President 
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